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Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board 
	 Summary Minutes 

Meeting held on Wednesday 10 November 2021, 1-3.30pm, via Teams
Please note these are not full minutes. They are intended to provide an overview of discussions and decisions. Due to the confidential nature of some of the items discussed, it is not possible to publically share full minutes. 


The Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board (NSAB) is the multi-agency partnership responsible for ensuring that adults at risk in Newcastle are safeguarded and protected.
	Homelessness and adult safeguarding
Colleagues from Newcastle City Council’s Active Inclusion and Commissioning Teams came to discuss the Newcastle response to the recently published briefing on adult safeguarding and homelessness They talked about the range of services and support available to people who are homeless or at risk of becoming homeless. Through partnership working it is the aim that there is: no rough sleeping; no B&B use; and no evictions into homelessness in Newcastle. Good quality accommodation and additional support have had positive results. Newcastle won the prestigious World Habitat Gold Award in 2020 for preventing homelessness. The NSAB will work more closely with the homeless sector to ensure that safeguarding is everybody’s business, there is a preventative approach to safeguarding and there is a graded response to concerns when they arise. 

	Safeguarding Adults Week
Safeguarding Adults Week was due to go ahead during the following week, 15-21 November 2021. Board members talked through the plans and how all partners could help share key messages. The Improving Practice Committee had organised eight webinars throughout the week, reflecting some of the practice issues and topics that had arisen throughout the year. A round-up of the week has since been published on the Newcastle Safeguarding Website: https://www.newcastlesafeguarding.org.uk/safeguarding-adults-week-report/ 

	Financial Abuse Guidance
An Improving Practice Committee Task and Finish Group had produced guidance on identifying, preventing and responding to financial abuse. The guidance was developed at the request of the practitioners who found financial abuse a complex area. It is wide-ranging and can involve a range of different responses depending on the type. The guidance details: what financial abuse involves; it’s links to other types of abuse; signs and indicators; a range of local and national support and services; what to do if the person does not want any action taking; immediate responses and responses under safeguarding adults procedures.  The guidance was approved by the NSAB which also has an accompanying film and poster: https://www.newcastlesafeguarding.org.uk/identifying-preventing-and-responding-to-financial-abuse-guidance/  It will be launched during Safeguarding Adults Week. 

	E-learning
The NSAB and NSCP will be using a new e-learning provider from early December 2021 (ME Learning). The NSAB and NSCP were currently in a three-month contract extension with Virtual College and it was highlighted that during the transition to ME Learning there will be a short period where learners will not be able to register for new e-learning courses. Anyone already studying would have until 17/12/2021 to complete their course and download their certificates. In the meantime, Board members and their staff/volunteers were encouraged to visit the NSAB training pages to find out about the other training and resources that are available. 

	Date of next meeting: Wednesday 12 January 2022


For more information about Safeguarding Adults, and the work of the Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board, please visit:
https://www.newcastlesafeguarding.org.uk/ 
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